
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of a meeting of the Community Safety Scrutiny Committee 
held on Thursday, 21st November, 2013 at Committee Suite 1,2 & 3, 

Westfields, Middlewich Road, Sandbach CW11 1HZ 
 

PRESENT 
 
 
Councillors A Barratt, M Grant, G Merry, M Parsons, J Saunders, F Keegan 
and L Jeuda 
 
In attendance 
 
Councillors D Neilson and L Smetham 
 
Officer 
 
P Evans – Programme Manager 

 
 

43 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors H Murray and P Nurse 

 
44 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN  

 
It was agreed that Councillor M Grant be appointed as Chairman for the meeting. 
 
Councillor M Grant took the Chair 

 
45 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
There were no declarations of interest 

 
 

46 WHIPPING DECLARATIONS  
 
There were no whipping declarations 

 
47 MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 24 OCTOBER 2013  

 
Consideration was given to the minutes of the previous meeting. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the minutes be approved and signed by the Chairman subject to Councillor 
G Merry being included in the list of apologies. 

 
 
 



48 PUBLIC SPEAKING/OPEN SESSION  
 
There were no members of the public present wishing to speak 

 
49 CHESHIRE FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE  - OUR VISION FOR MAKING 
CHESHIRE SAFER  
 
It was agreed that due to the Assistant Chief Fire Officer being unable to attend 
this meeting, the item be deferred until the meeting scheduled to be held on 19 
December 2013. 

 
50 ROUTE MANAGEMENT STUDIES - PROGRESS TO DATE  

 
Consideration was given to the progress made by Cheshire East Highways on 
the Route Management Studies (RMS) across the authority during 2012 and 
2013 with more to follow in 2014. The objectives behind carrying out RMS were 
to provide a consistent approach to understanding and assessing the strategic 
routes, with a view to identifying changes to their existing and future operation. A 
RMS assesses a route against strategic areas such as operational performance, 
safety, maintenance and future development and works; this in turn would lead to 
the identification of specific locations on the route in need of further investigation 
through the means of a speed limit review or safety assessment.  
 
Members raised several road improvement issues throughout the borough, which 
the Programme Manager agreed to investigate and report back on, outside of the 
meeting.  
 
It was noted that it was the intention to introduce a 20mph speed limit outside 
every school at certain times of the day. It was accepted that the police had 
limited resources and were unable to police and enforce all routes at all times.  
 
Members requested that Cheshire East Highways work with neighbouring 
authorities in the development and delivery of schemes and keep Members 
notified where this occurred as this could have an impact on Cheshire East and 
its residents 
 
It was agreed that communication with Members and the general public needed 
to be improved to ensure they were made aware of any works due to take place 
and what those works would consist of. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Portfolio Holder for Environment be informed of the following 
recommendations: 
 

1. That the approach for 2014/2015 be supported 
2. That communication with Members and the general public be 

improved. 
3. That Cheshire East Highways work with neighbouring authorities in 

the development and delivery of schemes and keep Members 
notified where this occurs. 
 

 



 
51 WORK PROGRAMME  

 
Consideration was given to the work programme.  Councillor A Barratt reported 
back on his visit to the CCTV control room. He found that employees were keen 
and eager despite working an 11.5 hour shift without a break, as taking a break 
would leave only one operator manning the control room. There also appeared to 
be some technical problems with the system. 
 
He also reported that the employees were responsible for the out of hour’s 
service and monitoring the pub watch scheme. 
 
The Committee agreed that the Head Public Protection and Enforcement should 
attend the meeting scheduled to be held on 19 December to: 
 

• Discuss the staffing and system problems as mentioned above 
• Provide an update on charging town and parish councils 
• Provide information on the out of hours service and pub watch 

scheme 
 

RESOLVED 
 
That the following issues be considered at the meeting scheduled to be held on 
19 December 2013: 
 

• Presentation by Cheshire Fire and Rescue Service 
• Staffing issues of the CCTV control room 

 
 
 
 
The meeting commenced at 10.30 am and concluded at 11.50 am 

 
Councillor (none) 

 
 


